
The Wood SWCD Board of 

Supervisors and staff held the Annual 

Election and Open House on 

Sunday, September 19 at the 

Middleton Township Building.  It was 

a beautiful afternoon to talk with 

citizens and share the events and 

programs of the district. Pictures of 

the event are posted on the district 

Facebook page - Wood Soil & 

Water Conservation District.  

Thank you to the Board of County Commissioners for their interest and financial 

support in the mission of the Wood SWCD. The district is able to continue the boots 

on the ground efforts with their encouragement and backing.   

Congratulations to Kris Swartz on his election to the Wood Soil & Water 

Conservation District Board of Supervisors as he will begin his ninth term January of 

2022. 
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The Wood SWCD Board of Supervisors holds  

regular monthly meetings the third Friday of each 

month at 8:00 AM at the district office. 
 

2021 Board of Supervisors  

Front L to R: Matt Davis, Lee E. Sundermeier, and 

Dylan Baer  

Back L to R: Logan Riker-Chamberlain and  

Kris Swartz  
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òBoots on the Groundó by Matt Davis 

I enjoy traveling as often as possible.  Recently my wife Monica 

and I traveled to the Carolinas to celebrate our 30th wedding 

anniversary.  One trend that seems to be showing up in almost 

all of our travels, near and far, is the frequent visiting of 

wineries and distilleries.  Not exactly sure what that means, 

but it happens quite often.   

 Another favorite pass time of ours is relaxing in the backyard 

òga-bin-zoó enjoying the peace and quiet.  I also enjoy serving 

on the SWCD board and look forward to the future. 

 

                

                         

                        Firefly Distillery in North Charleston, South Carolina 

 Matt joined the soil and water board this past January.  He and his wife 

Monica live in southern Wood County outside of North Baltimore.  Matt 

is a 25-year employee of The Ohio State University and is the manager of 

the Northwest Ag Research Station.  In addition, he is also the Henry 

Township Fiscal Officer.  Matt and Monica are the proud parents of 2 

adult children. Their son Austin lives in Lake Orion Michigan with his wife 

Alyssa.  He is a Mechanical Engineer for General Motors focusing on 

electric vehicles ð most 

recently the GMC Hummer 

electric truck.  Their daughter 

Lindsay lives in Longmont 

Colorado and is a Quality 

Specialist for J.M. Smuckers in 

a faci l i ty  that  makes 

Uncrustable Sandwiches. 

    Relaxing in the grain-bin gazeboñ òga-bin-zoó 

  

 

òBoots on the Groundó is an addition to our quarterly  

newsletter highlighting an experience, quotes, quips, and   

commentary offered by the district supervisors and staff .                             

                              Blue Mountain Vineyards in Berthoud, Colorado  


